
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Sunday 27 October 2024 
 

11.00am – Morning Worship led by 
Majors David and Jane Alton 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

To KNOW Christ ~ To LIVE Christ ~ To SHARE Christ 

 



BOSCOMBE CORPS NEWS 
 

Prayer Requests 
We have a number of our corps family who need our prayers:  

 Please continue to pray for Colin Gill, Sheila Moxham, Louise (Lilian’s daughter)  
and Sue Spencer. 

 Please continue to pray for all those who have been bereaved recently. 
 Please pray for those who are unable to join us for worship and in particular for our shut-

ins and those in Nursing/Care Homes. 
 

Funeral Details for Edna Morgan 
The funeral is being held on Wednesday 13 November at Bournemouth Crematorium at 

2.30pm. Please continue to pray for Edna’s daughter Helen and the rest of the family at this 
time of bereavement. 

 

Promotions to Glory 
It is our sad duty to inform you of the Promotion to Glory of Margaret Nimmo on Tuesday 22 

October. Please pray for Margaret’s daughter Amanda and the rest of the family at this time of 
bereavement. 

 

New Corps Database/Directory – IMPORTANT PLEASE READ 
One of my tasks for the end of the year is to update our Corps Database alongside producing a 

new Corps Directory. In order for me to achieve this goal I will need your assistance. For the 
next few weeks at the front of the hall there will be a table with everything you will need to 

provide me with the necessary information required for both tasks. If you could fill out the form 
with as much information as possible for the Corps Database. If you would like your information 
included in the new edition of the Corps Directory then you will need to indicate this by using a 
different coloured pen or highlighter. Once you have completed the form, please place it in an 
envelope provided and place it in the red postbox. Please note that even if your information is 

in the current directory you will still need to complete the form. Thank you Joanne. 
 

Foodbank Campaign 
As in previous years, we have been asked as a church to contribute to the Christmas Hamper 
Campaign (part of Trussell Trust). We have offered to donate 100 x 1 Litre cartons of UHT Milk 

and 100 x 1 Litre cartons of Long-Life Fruit Juice to be given out to families in need this 
Christmas time. If you would like to help in this way, please put your donations in the box in the 

foyer. Thank you! 
 

Craft Fayre 

We will be hosting this year’s Christmas Craft Fayre on Saturday 30 November from 10.00am 

until 2.00pm. Breakfast Baps will be on sale until 1.00pm. All money raised will go towards the 

YP Corps. Even Santa is coming. For a fee of just £5, children can write their letter to Santa, 

read it to him in person in his grotto and then receive a small gift as well as a letter from Santa 

himself nearer to Christmas. So why not come along and pick up some early Christmas 

presents. Donations of unwanted gifts gratefully received for one of the stalls. 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Financial Summary from the Corps Treasurer 

We have now reached the mid-point of the current financial year, and I have taken this 

opportunity to create a brief summary of the senior corps' financial position, alongside the 

figures for the same point in the previous financial year. You will find this summary on the 

noticeboard in the foyer. As always, please feel free to ask any questions you may have. 

Thank you for all your support of this corps, and a special thank you to everyone who assists 

with the financial administration, your time and efforts are greatly appreciated.  

 



 

PRAYER MATTERS 
Compiled by Lieut-Colonel David Phillips 

Inspirational verses of Scripture this week.  

Monday 28 October – Read Psalm 34 v 18. Autumn shows us 
how beautiful it is to let things go. Pray for your family and friends 
today. (Song 455 ‘Blessed assurance’) 

Tuesday 29 October – Read Galatians 3 v 26-27. Autumn is a 
season to reflect on the beauty of change. Pray for people having 
to face changes in their lives … a new job … moving house … 
losing a loved one. (Song 49 ‘O Lord my God, when I in awesome 
wonder’) 

Wednesday 30 October – Read 
Romans 15 v 13. Quote by Emily 
Bronte: Every leaf speaks bliss to me 
fluttering from the autumn tree. Pray 
for people suffering with ill health and 
for those caring for them. (Song 120 
‘On Jordan’s bank the Baptist’s cry’) 

Thursday 31 October – Read Isaiah 40 v 31. Autumn is the 
season to find contentment at home by paying attention to what 
we already have. Pray and thank God for all His blessings. (Song 
399 ‘To God be the glory, a Saviour is mine’) 

Friday 1 November – Read 1 Peter 5 v 7. Autumn is the season 
of gratitude. Let us pray and give thanks for all those who 
contribute to our daily living. (Song 390 ‘Sing and make music in 
your hearts to the Lord’) 

Saturday 2 November – Read Romans 8 v 38-39. Autumn is a 
season of reflection, renewal and resilience. Pray for young 
people engaged in preparing for the future … University students 
and many others. (Song 646 ‘How can I better serve thee Lord’) 

Sunday 3 November – Read Psalm 23. Autumn is a time to slow 
down and savour life’s simple pleasures. Pray and thank God for 
all He has provided this day. (Song 26 ‘Great is thy faithfulness, O 
God my Father’) 



BOSCOMBE CORPS PROGRAMME 
 

This Week’s Programme 
 

Week beginning 28 September 2024 

Monday to 
Saturday 

BH1 Project – 10.00am to 2.00pm 

Monday 28 to 
Friday 1 

Holiday Club – SEE POSTER 

Monday 28 PramaLIFE Memory Lane Group – 2.00pm 

Crafty Ladies – 7.30pm 

Tuesday 29 Senior Timbrel Practice – 7.00pm 

Songster Practice – 7.45pm 

Wednesday 30 Alpha/A Life Worth Living Course – 7.00pm 

Thursday 31 Friendship Circle (This is My Story) – 11.00am 

Band Practice – 7.45pm 

Friday 1 Lunch Club – 10.30am 

Sunday 3 Singing Company Practice – 9.15am 
Prayer Meeting – 9.45am 

Colonels Neil and Chris Webb – 11.00am 
 

Future Events 
 

November 2024 

Sunday 10 Remembrance Sunday 
Major Jane Alton – 10.50am 

Band at Cenotaph (Major David leading the service 
at the Cenotaph in his role as Mayors Chaplain) 

Night to Remember – 6.00pm 

Saturday 16 Boscombe Band @ Lewis Manning Hospice Care 
event at Wimborne Minster – 6.00pm 

Sunday 17 40th Anniversary Celebration 
Majors David and Jane Alton – 10.45am 

Sunday 24 Majors David and Jane Alton – 11.00am 

Saturday 30 Craft Fayre – 10.00am to 2.00pm 
Christmas Carolling in Bournemouth Town Centre – 

11.00am to 3.00pm 
 

 
 
Please join us for tea, coffee and fellowship 
in The Sanctuary after the morning meeting 



Some ideas to follow on from ‘Knowing you Jesus’ devotional 
book 

 

At the end of November, the ‘Knowing you Jesus’ 
devotional book many of us have been using will end. We 
hope this has been helpful to you in terms of establishing 
a daily rhythm of looking into God’s word and applying it 
to your life.  
 

You may already have a plan of what to do next, but if 
not, here are a few ideas: 
 

1. Use ‘Knowing You Jesus’ again and see what you see differently.             
 

2.  Daily Bible Meditations for Everyone – Goldingay & Wright 
This is another 365 day devotional which covers 
passages from the Old Testament from January-July, 
and passages from the New Testament from August to 
December. This is “a book that promises to enrich your 
knowledge of the whole Bible while providing a clear 
path to understanding and applying God’s word in your 
daily life.” (available from Keith Jones Bookshop or 
Amazon, amongst others. Full price £19.99) 

 

3. Lectio 365 App  
This App provides a daily morning and evening devotional, 
including a bible reading, comment and prayers. It can either 
be read or listened to. 

 

4. The Bible with Nicky and Pippa App.  
This App has various plans to help to read the whole of the 
Bible in a year, with 3 readings a day. Each day also includes 
a commentary from Nicky Gumbel, comments from Pippa  

          Gumbel and prayers. 
 

5. BRF (Bible Reading Fellowship) Notes – Several different booklets 
usually covering a 4 month period. Prices around £5-£6. Hard copy 
or by email. 
Go to  https://www.brfonline.org.uk/collections/our-notes  for the 
various options. 

https://www.brfonline.org.uk/collections/our-notes

